

### Sacred Heart RC Primary School 'Where Every Heart is Sacred'



### **Newsletter 20th December 2018**

www.sacredheartschool-gorton.org.uk

#### **Christmas Mass Times**

Christmas Eve Mass: 5:30pm at St Francis

Church

Christmas Eve Night Mass: 11:00pm at Sacred

**Heart Church** 

Christmas Day Mass:10:30am Sacred Heart

Church

Confessions: 11.30am on 22<sup>nd</sup> December at

Sacred Heart Church

### A Note from the Headteacher

**Dear Parents** 

I am pleased to say that in January, we welcome an additional teacher to the school for two days a week. Mrs Kelly will be working with Mr Wilson and Mrs Logue in Class 5, supported by Miss Walker and Mrs Speed. I'm sure you will welcome Mrs Kelly to the school.

From January, I will be supporting another school for half of the week until July. I will still be here at Sacred Heart for two and half days a week so please don't hesitate to make an appointment with me or the Deputy Headteacher, Mr Wilson, if you wish to discuss anything. We have an amazing team of teachers and support staff so I am looking forward to another successful year for all the children.

We have had a wonderful term again at Sacred Heart with many successes and lots of celebrations. I can hardly believe that 2018 is coming to a close. Your children continue to be a credit to you as they grow and progress throughout the school. I would like to wish you all a very happy and holy Christmas with your families and thank you for all your support during 2018.

God bless. Mrs Walker



### Stars of the Week

**Nurs:** Lily-Grace

Rec: Djanira, Zosia

Class 1: Joshua, Elise

Class 2: Jorgie, Gracie

Class 3: Mia, Allanah

Class 4: Ehi, Adesuwa

Class 5: James, Luwam

Class 6: Jesse, Israel

Class 7: Anton, Mbali

Class 8: Patrick, Jaynee



### **Lunchtime VIPs**

Nurs: Suzannah

**Rec:** Cyrus, Kian

Class 1: Akosua

Class 2: Dennis

Class 3: Boris

Class 4: Vincent
Class 5: Ellie Mae

Class 6: Mia

Class 7: Aditi

Class 8: Klara















## Christmas Carols at Tesco and Gorton Parks Nursing Home

Congratulations and thank you to the school choir who sang enthusiastically within our community this Week. They helped to make everyone feel very festive!

The children sang at Tesco and Gorton Parks Nursing Home. The residents at the nursing home thoroughly enjoyed joining in with some festive favourites! Well done to our wonderful choir, you are a credit to Sacred Heart School.



### **MP Christmas card Competition Winners**

Congratulations to Joanni in Class 5 and Kamsi in Class 4. They were both the runners up in MP, Afzal Khan's, Christmas card competition. Their Christmas card designs have been printed on every Christmas card sent by the MP. They both received a voucher and special certificate. We're very proud of you Joanni and Kamsi.

### Attendance this Term

**Nursery:** 94.2%

Reception: 96.8%

**Class 1:** 97.4%

Class 2: 98.2%

**Class 3:** 97.2%

**Class 4:** 98.3%

**Class 5:** 96.8%

Class 6: 98.5%

**Class 7:** 98.3%

Class 8: 97.5%



Overall
School
Attendance
This Term
97.8%



### **Super Readers this Term**

Dennis - Class 8

Chloe B - Class 8

Alvaro – Class 7

Maisie – Class 6

Kimberley – Class 5

Malise - Class 4

Ebukah - Class 4

Jamie B – Class 3

Anabel – Class 2

All the children received a £5 book token. Well done and keep on reading!!



# Wishing you a Happy and Holy Christmas God Bless











